Salford City Council - Record of Decision (CABINET)

I, Councillor Warmisham Lead Member for Adult Heath and Community Services confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on it in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, the Cabinet has resolved to make the following decision regarding the Reorganisation of Provider Services 
· Cabinet note the implications of the proposed vertical integration and impact on the current joint and integrated services with the Council

· Cabinet to agree ‘in principle’ to the option of vertical integration of health service component of the Intermediate Care Services with Salford Royal Foundation Trust (SRFT)

· Cabinet to agree ‘in principle’ to the option of integration with the Council for the Allied Health Professionals and Nursing Staff within Learning Disabilities and Wheelchair and Equipment Services subject to an assessment of liabilities

· Cabinet to agree the delegation to Lead Members for Community Services and Health for final sign off.

The reasons are to ensure The Council will wish to develop closer dialogue with Salford Practice Based Commissioning Consortium to ensure not only current partnership arrangements are maintained but further opportunities are sought to embrace and embed joint/integrated commissioning arrangements in the future.

An option considered and rejected was not to revise the current policy. This option was rejected.

The assessment of risk is medium
Source of funding: Revenue Budget .

Legal advice obtained: 

· Section 75 agreements are legal arrangements between the Council and other public sector organisations to ensure that , where joint arrangements exist, the statutory responsibilities of one organisation can be formally enacted by the other organisation

· All existing Section 75 agreements are joint arrangements that require either side to give notice to amend or withdraw from the agreement if they should change

· The Health, Wellbeing and Social Care Scrutiny has considered the PCT’s proposals a number of times.

Financial advice obtained: Not applicable.

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process: -
Salford City Council Report to the PCT Board 11 February 2010

Salford NHS report to PCT Board 11 February 2010 

Salford NHS report ‘Salford Community Health Merger’ 13 May 2010

Salford NHS report ‘Salford Community Health – Transition Programme Update
Report of the Lead Member for Community Services and Health to the meeting of the Cabinet held on 14th September, 2010.
Contact Officer: Jenifer McGovern

Tel No 0161 793 2202
	The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Health and Well Being Scrutiny Committee.


Signed

J Warmisham 

Dated: 14th September, 2010. 
Lead Member

This decision was published on15th September, 2010, 

This decision will come into force on 22nd September, 2010 unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.
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